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�Y�H�U�\���K�D�S�S�\���3�D�W�U�R�Q�¶�V���'�D�\���Z�D�V���K�D�G���E�\���W�K�R�V�H���D�W�W�H�Q�G�L�Q�J���R�Q���W�K�H����rd October. 
Thanks to our Patron, Ian Renton, and to Scott Denham for organising a 
great day and the many prizes. 

Numerous Championships and Competitions have been played during 
October and we have some new Champions. Others continue to be played 
during November. Results to date appear elsewhere in this Newsletter. The 
Summer Fours and the Graded Fours are commencing, and always provide 
great competition for those members randomly selected in their teams. 

It looks as if Pennants will be resuming in March, and members should 
ensure they enter their names for selection in those teams. 

We wish Scott Denham and Snowy good fortune when participating in 
several Zone Champion of Club Champions events over the next few weeks. 

The Melbourne Cup lunch should prove to be good fun. The sweeps are 
fully subscribed, and you only need to ask some of our thoroughbred 
members for reliable "investment" tips. 

NB  All members who enjoy music are strongly encouraged to  inform 
Anne Somers, Rhian or Paul, and to participate in a Christmas 
Spectacular on 6th December. 

Club members have been invited by Peter Watson, President of Mosman 
RSL sub-Branch, to join with him and his members at the Special 
Remembrance Day Service at Mosman War Memorial on Wednesday 11th 
November at 10.30 am. Please RSVP on 0428 523 800 or 
mosmansb@rslnsw.org.au 

All the foregoing has remained subject to Covid-19 restrictions. It is due to 
�P�H�P�E�H�U�V�¶���D�G�K�H�U�H�Q�F�H���W�R���W�K�H���V�R�F�L�D�O���G�L�V�W�D�Q�F�L�Q�J�����V�D�Q�L�W�L�V�L�Q�J�����K�D�Q�G�Z�D�V�K�L�Q�J�����D�Q�G��
other requirements, that we can continue our activities and endeavour to 
keep the virus at bay. 

 

 

A 



COST:  $65 per person.  Includes a glass of bubbly, 
beer or soft drink upon arrival, a delicious 3-course 
menu and tea/coffee. 
 
BOOKING:  Bookings are essential.  Return booking 
forms and payment to the bar by Saturday 22 
November  2020 
 
VENUE:  Clubhouse 
 
DRESS: Smart Casual 

 
DATE:  Sunday 6 December  
 
TIME: 12pm for 12:30pm 



  
 

ummer is nearly here and this month one of our greens will come out for 
renovation.  

The Summer Fours competition gives us the opportunity to play in the 
morning, taking pressure off the afternoon games.  We have a large number 
of our members playing in this competition,  eight teams �± a great outcome.  
Due to family commitments I was unable to enter, however am available as 
a substitute on some weekends. 

Our district has been busy.  Loyce Davis as the new Secretary sent a very 
informative email about the success of our District in the regional playoffs.    
With the relaxation of the rules around Covid the interclub matches were 
able to proceed.  The District hosted the triples and Mosman entered two 
teams.  Judy Moyes, Trish Tamaoki and Betty Anne Cleveland got through 
to the semi-finals. 

The District completed the final of the Singles Championship.  
Congratulations to Michelle Treadwell of Belrose who went on to win t he 
regional competition.  Our District, North Shore, did very well this year in 
the regional competition, with wins in the triples, singles, open fours a nd 
senior fours.  

�7�K�H�� �I�L�Q�D�O�� �R�I�� �W�K�H�� �:�R�P�H�Q�¶�V�� �7�U�L�S�O�H�V�� �&�K�D�P�S�L�R�Q�V�K�L�S�� �Z�D�V�� �S�O�D�\�H�G�� �R�Q�� �6�D�W�X�U�G�D�\������
Judy Moyes, Trish Tamaoki and Betty Anne Cleveland defeated Jill Kehoe, 
Ann Barron and Loyce Davis in a match played in difficult conditions.  It 
was raining on and off making the green very hard to read.   This has been 
an outstanding year for Judy Moyes, winning the Singles Championship, 
and skipping the winning teams for the Pairs and Triples Championships.   
Congratulations Judy!! 

Finally, please make sure you have put your name down to play if you are 
�L�Q�W�H�Q�G�L�Q�J���W�R���G�R���V�R�������,�I���\�R�X���G�R�Q�¶�W���Z�D�Q�W���W�R���S�O�D�\���Z�K�H�Q���\�R�X���S�U�H�Y�L�R�X�V�O�\���S�X�W���\�R�X�U��
name down, ring the bowls office on the day between 9.30 and 10.00 to 
cancel.  If you are not sure just ring, it only takes a few minutes. 

Cheers 

S 



The Board acknowledged the loss of our long-time member Ian Fielden, who 
had served as Chief Duty Officer for 17 years and was awarded the Peter 
McAdam Volunteer of the Year last December. 

Ian was the third generation member of this club. He loved his bowls and 
enjoyed a good joke. We will recall his infectious laugh. We extend our 
sympathies to Barbara, Mona and his family. 

Our Bowls Office personnel work under considerable pressure in compiling 
enjoyable and competitive social games every Wednesday and Saturday. This is 
even more difficult when we have numerous Championships and Competitions 
taking place, and also once the second green is taken out for refurbishment. 
We expect members to understand and accept the situation, and to resist 
making demands upon the Bowls office to suit themselves. Opportunities for 
other games exist on Tuesdays, Fridays, Championships and competitions, as 
well as roll ups. 

Approval was given to the nature and installation of the Honour Boards in the 
Clubhouse. Thanks to Bruce Bodinnar for his detailed proposals. These should 
be erected shortly. 

Congratulations to Cathy  Wilson, Loyce Davis, Robyn Novakovic, Pam 
Carpenter and George Fotis in successfully completing the recent rigorous 
Bowls NSW Coaching Clinic. They are now fully fledged coaches who will no 
doubt contribute to the welfare of the Club. We are fortunate that Robyn 
Novakovic has volunteered to act as Coaching Co-ordinator, with joint 
assistance from Jeff Hole. 

Both the Melbourne Cup Day on 3rd November, and Christmas function on 6th 
December, will proceed, although it will be a members only function and 
numbers will be limited due to Covid restrictions. 

Mufti bowls have resumed on Friday evenings. 

We welcome 5 new members to the Club, namely Susan Jeavons, Graham 
Mason, Arvind Modi, David Taylor and Michael Darley. They have each been 
allocated a mentor who will guide them through the intricacies of our Club 
activities. 

At the October BoardAt the October Board  MeetingMeeting  



The Board has been considering some other activities and invites responses 
from members to the following; 

�i�� A regular or occasional, games function, including billiards, darts, mini golf, 
quoits and boules. 

�i�� Regular musical entertainment on our new piano 

Please provide any comments to President Paul, either through the Club office 
or in person. 

The Board has a considerable number of activities in the melting pot but is 
restricted by Covid requirements and the current busy programme. More will be 
disclosed in due course. 

One green will be taken out after the Melbourne Cup day for its annual 
renovation. 

Enjoy November! 

At the October BoardAt the October Board  Meeting Meeting 
(cont'd)(cont'd)  

 
 

 
DISTANCES IN THE DIRECTION OF PLAY?? 

 
A.   2 metres - minimum distance of a delivered Jack from the front ditch. (T) 
B. 14 metres - minimum distance of a live bowl from the mat line. 
C. 21 metres - minimum distance of a delivered jack from the mat line. 
D.   2 metres - minimum distance of the mat line from the rear ditch. 

 
It should be remembered the mat line is taken from the front of the mat.  
 
�7�K�L�V���L�Q�I�R�U�P�D�W�L�R�Q���D�Q�G���P�R�U�H���F�D�Q���E�H���I�R�X�Q�G���L�Q���S�D�J�H�����������R�I���W�K�H���´�/�D�Z�V���R�I���W�K�H��
�6�S�R�U�W���R�I���%�R�Z�O�V�µ���Z�K�L�F�K���,���D�P���V�X�U�H���\�R�X���K�D�Y�H���D�O�O���U�H�D�G�� 
 
Peter Handley 
Head of Umpires 



 
 

Robyn and Richard O'Brien are 
our 2020 Mixed Pairs Champions, 
having defeated Jill Kehoe and 
George Fotis 26/17 in a very 
entertaining Final. 
 
The game started evenly, before 
Jill and George broke away to a 
commanding 17/10 lead after 14 
ends. But how quickly things can 
change - a 4 and then a 5 to the 
O'Briens over consecutive ends 
gave them a 2-shot lead! The next 
couple of ends were very 
close  before end 20 when the jack 
was moved to a collection of 
O'Brien bowls, finishing the game 
with a 5. 

 
Congratulations 
to Robyn and 
Richard on a 
deserved title 
w i n ,  a n d 
commiserations 
to Jill and 
George who 
played so well 
throughout the 
rounds. 

 



 

 

 

The team line-ups for the Triples Final were evenly matched:  Ann Barron, 
�/�R�\�F�H�� �'�D�Y�L�V�� �D�Q�G�� �-�L�O�O�� �.�H�K�R�H�� �Y�H�U�V�X�V�� �O�D�V�W�� �\�H�D�U�¶�V�� �F�K�D�P�S�L�R�Q�V�� �%�H�W�W�\�� �$�Q�Q�H��
Cleveland, Trish Tamaoki and Judy Moyes.  Both teams had some really 
�F�O�R�V�H�O�\���I�R�X�J�K�W���U�R�X�Q�G�V���W�R���U�H�D�F�K���6�D�W�X�U�G�D�\�¶�V���I�L�Q�D�O�� 
 
Under overcast, rain-laden skies and a damp, humid, not-so-fast rink 
surface both teams were slow to start, with the scores creeping along in 
ones and twos with both Skips putting in last bowls to take the ends and 
hold down multiple scoring.  Then Judy, Trish and Betty Anne drew away 
slightly with a couple of threes which was enough to get their team 
confidence up and they continued to convert heads and win ends. 
 
As soon as Jill got the mat back, short ends were played which brought 
�V�X�F�F�H�V�V�� �W�R�� �$�Q�Q�H���� �/�R�\�F�H�� �D�Q�G�� �-�L�O�O���� �� �%�X�W�� �Q�R�W�� �I�R�U�� �O�R�Q�J���� �� �:�L�W�K�� �%�H�W�W�\�� �$�Q�Q�H�¶�V��
�R�X�W�V�W�D�Q�G�L�Q�J�� �O�H�D�G�L�Q�J���� �7�U�L�V�K�¶�V�� �V�W�U�R�Q�J�� �E�D�F�N-�X�S�� �D�V�� �V�H�F�R�Q�G�� �D�Q�G�� �-�X�G�\�¶�V��
accurate drawing under pressure gave little leeway for Ann, Loyce and Jill 
to claw back. 
 
But the final score was not in any way reflective of the quality of this 
match.  And it was played in the best of spirits: all six players know each 
�R�W�K�H�U�¶�V���J�D�P�H�V���Z�H�O�O���D�Q�G���K�D�Y�H���S�O�D�\�H�G���Z�L�W�K���D�Q�G���D�J�D�L�Q�V�W���H�D�F�K���R�W�K�H�U���R�Q���P�D�Q�\��
occasions.  In fact, prior to the start of the match, Betty Anne and Loyce 
rolled up together! 
 
Congratulations 
to Betty-Anne, 
Trish and Judy 
who successfully 
contested their 
title of Triples 
Champions. 
 
What a year for 
Judy taking out 
the championship 
t r i f e c t a  o f 
Singles, Pairs 
and Triples.  Well 
done! 

 



 

COMPETITIO NS 2020   
 

 

 
WOMEN'S TRIPLES CHAMPIONSHIP  

  
Round 2  

 

 A Barron, L Davis 22  d R O'Brien, G Gleichman 17  
Jill Kehoe   P Carpenter 
R Dale, G Weerden 32  d J Shead, E Legg,  10  
C Wilson   J Bajtala 
B A Cleveland, T Tamaoki 30  d M McAllan, R Novakovic 13  
J Moyes   J Hole 
A Jones, H Haran 20  d R Bower , D Noel 18  
J Mitchell       B Anderson 

 

Semi-Final 
 

A Barron, L Davis 15  d R Dale, G Weerden 13  
Jill Kehoe   C Wilson 
B A Cleveland, T Tamaoki 21  d A Jones, H Haran 14  
J Moyes   J Mitchell 
 

Final 
 

 B A Cleveland, T Tamaoki 20  d A Barron, L Davis 11  
J Moyes   Jill Kehoe  

 

 

Be patient please ...  
 
Health concerns (covid-19) 
must remain paramount.  

Requirements : 
�i�� Books handled during browsing need to be quarantined for 24 hours.  
�i�� Books returned need to be quarantined for 72 hours.    
�i�� Please keep any books you have to return to MBC Library, or those 

you wish to donate, until further notice.  
 

Thank you keen readers. 



 

 
      

 Tell us a little about yourself -family, career, 
sports played etc. 

I was born part way through World War II in 
Whitburn, Scotland, a small mining community 
half-way between Glasgow and Edinburgh. My 
father was a miner and my mother had 4 sons 
and 2 daughters. We were a poor family and all of 
us had to work to earn something to contribute to 
the household. 

I started working when I was 11 on a local dairy 
farm.  I did the milking in the morning went 
straight to school then went back to the farm after 
school for the milking at night and at the weekend 
went selling the farm eggs door to door around 
the town. This earned the family all the milk and 
eggs we needed. 

Mining in those days was a very dangerous 
occupation.  My mother had lost 2 brothers killed 
in the mines and my father lost his only brother so 
my mother was determined that no son of hers 
was going down the mines.  As a result when I 
was about to turn 15 we all moved to Ayr on the west coast of Scotland which meant that my 
older brother and I could get apprenticeships. 

I was fortunate to get a job as an apprentice motor mechanic, specialising in diesel engines.  
There were few diesel mechanics in those days and I used to travel all over the west of 
Scotland repairing them often going on ferries to the Scottish Isles. 

�,�Q�������������,���P�D�U�U�L�H�G���D�Q�G���Z�H���G�H�F�L�G�H�G���W�R���J�R���R�Q���D���E�L�J���R�Y�H�U�V�H�D�V���W�U�L�S�����,���V�D�L�G���W�R���P�\���'�D�G���W�K�D�W���Z�H�¶�G���E�H��
away for 3 years �± I year in New Zealand, 1 year in Australia and 1 year in South Africa.  

We arrived by ship in Wellington, New Zealand in January 1967. I fell in love with the country 
�D�Q�G���W�K�R�X�J�K�W���,�¶�G���V�W�D�\���W�K�H�U�H���I�R�U�H�Y�H�U�������0�\���V�R�Q�����'�D�Y�L�G�����Z�D�V���E�R�U�Q���L�Q�������������D�Q�G���E�\���W�K�L�V���W�L�P�H���,���Z�D�V��
the Service Manager of the largest workshop in New Zealand, employing over 80 staff.  We 
were agents for Austin, Morris, Jaguar, Triumph, Rolls Royce and Bentley.  

I was in charge of the service for all of NZ for Rolls Royce and Bentley and I would personally 
visit the homes of the families, including the Governor General, to advise on service matters. 
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�,�Q���W�K�H�����������¶�V���,���P�R�Y�H�G���L�Q�W�R���6�D�O�H�V���D�Q�G���Z�D�V���W�K�H���*�H�Q�H�U�D�O���6�D�O�H�V���0�D�Q�D�J�H�U���I�R�U���D���Q�X�P�E�H�U���R�I���\�H�D�U�V��
which by then included Honda as well as the other brands above. 

By this time my first wife and I had divorced and I had met my current wife, Vicky.  She was 
offered a new position in Auckland in 1987 and we decided to make the move.  I continued 
on in car sales and we enjoyed living in Auckland for 12 years until once again my wife was 
offered a transfer to Sydney in 1995 (thanks to Stephen Lewis who Vicky had been working 
for).  I worked for a couple of different dealerships here in Sydney as General Sales 
�0�D�Q�D�J�H�U���� �� �,�� �G�H�F�L�G�H�G�� �R�Q�H�� �G�D�\�� �W�K�D�W�� �,�¶�G�� �K�D�G�� �H�Q�R�X�J�K�� �R�I�� �P�D�Q�D�J�H�P�H�Q�W�� �D�Q�G�� �,�� �M�R�L�Q�H�G�� �$�U�W�D�U�P�R�Q��
�0�D�]�G�D���L�Q�������������V�H�O�O�L�Q�J���F�D�U�V���D�Q�G���L�W���Z�D�V���R�Q�H���R�I���W�K�H���E�H�V�W���G�H�F�L�V�L�R�Q�V���,�¶�Y�H���P�D�G�H�����Z�L�W�K���Q�R���S�U�H�V�V�X�U�H��
managing staff just helping people to purchase a car. 

How were you introduced to bowls, and why Mosman? 

A Welshman walked into the dealership one day and I managed to help him buy a car.  He 
said he loved playing snooker but had no one to play with.  That started a great friendship 
with Ron Davies.  We used to play snooker and golf together every week.  One day he said 
�Z�K�\�� �G�R�Q�¶�W�� �\�R�X�� �F�R�P�H�� �D�Q�G�� �K�D�Y�H�� �D�� �J�D�P�H�� �R�I�� �E�R�Z�O�V���� �,�� �G�L�G�� �D�Q�G�� �Q�H�[�W�� �W�K�L�Q�J�� �,�¶�G�� �M�R�L�Q�H�G�� �X�S���� �� �:�H��
continued to play bowls on Wednesday afternoons, snooker Wednesday nights and golf on 
Fridays for many years. 

Which was your most memorable win or game, and why? 

�,�¶�Y�H�� �K�D�G�� �O�R�W�V�� �R�I�� �P�H�P�R�U�D�E�O�H�� �J�D�P�H�V���� �� �7�K�H�� �P�R�V�W�� �P�H�P�R�U�D�E�O�H�� �J�D�P�H�� �Z�D�V�� �D�W�� �+�D�U�E�R�U�G�� �L�Q�� ����������
when we won the mid-week triples pennants flag in the final against Lane Cove.  It was one 
�R�I���W�K�R�V�H���G�D�\�V���Z�K�H�Q���H�Y�H�U�\�W�K�L�Q�J���W�K�D�W���Z�H���W�U�L�H�G���Z�R�U�N�H�G���D�Q�G���W�R���P�D�N�H���L�W���P�R�U�H���P�H�P�R�U�D�E�O�H���W�K�H�����¶�V��
won their pennants flag that same day. 

What do you particularly enjoy about bowls? 

I love the friendship and banter that goes on in the social games, you can relax and have 
fun. 

How would you like to see our Club develop or further improve? 

�,�� �W�K�L�Q�N�� �Z�H�� �K�D�Y�H�� �R�Q�H�� �R�I�� �W�K�H�� �E�H�V�W�� �&�R�P�P�L�W�W�H�H�� �D�Q�G�� �6�W�D�I�I�� �R�I�� �D�Q�\�� �W�\�S�H�� �R�I�� �&�O�X�E�� �,�¶�Y�H�� �E�H�H�Q��
associated with.  They do an excellent job, if there are ways for our Club to improve they will 
come up with it. 

Finally, what advice do you have for new bowlers? 

Unless you started playing bowls when you were very young you will never make a living 
out of it, so play bowls for the comradeship, the enjoyment and the fun. 

 

December Profile: Tosh Czinege 



 
 

 
 

 
 

The Final of the 2020 Waterman Trophy was a thriller, with the 
winner not determined until the very last bowl of the game!  Dee 
Why won their 10th Waterman with a 1-shot win over their 
nemesis club in recent Watermans, North Sydney. 
 
The John Waterman Memorial Trophy is hosted by Mosman and 
has been run each year since 1947 - it lays claim to being the oldest 
continuous bowls competition in Sydney, and perhaps even NSW! 
While this year's event was disrupted, to ensure its completion the 
usual 3-bowl triples format was replaced by 3-bowl pairs, with the 
9 invited clubs represented by 8 bowlers. Each club qualified for 
the finals by playing against Mosman, with the 4 most successful 
clubs competing against each other to win the Trophy and 
prizemoney.  
 
The 2020 semi-finalists were Killara, Manly, North Sydney and 
Dee Why. 



Mosman President 
Paul Ward-Harvey 

presents the Waterman 
Trophy to Dee Why's  

John Courtney. 

 

The Waterman Trophy Finalists 
Dee Why and North Sydney  



 

 

 

 

It with much sadness we advise of the passing of Ron 
Davies, a member of our Club since he retired to Australia 
in February 2002. Ron passed away peacefully on Friday, 
30 th  October in the Palliative Care Unit at Greenwich 
Hospital. 
 
He leaves behind his 2 sons, Steve and Nigel, and 2 
grandchildren, Sian and James. 

 
Steve and Nigel 
cared for Ron at 
home over the 
past couple of 
months until a few 
days before his 
passing.  
 
You could always 
rely on Ron at end 
�R �I �� �D �� �G �D �\ �¶ �V��
proceedings to 
stand up with a 
joke or a song. 
 

This photo of Ron, with his sons, was taken in mid-
October. 

 

 

The funeral for Ron will be held on  
Thursday 12 November at 2.00pm  

Magnolia Chapel 
Macquarie Park Cemetery  



 

The annual match between the Warringah and Mosman Bowling 
Clubs was contested at Warringah in October, with the Mosman 
Mayoral Trophy the prize!  

In wet and sometimes windy conditions Mosman won a tight 
battle 121/104 - the evenness was shown by each club winning 3 of 
the 6 rinks. 

Importantly, for the first time each team included both women and 
men, and this was possibly one of the reasons we won! Thank you 
Judy Moyes, Loyce Davis, Jill Kehoe, Robyn O'Brien and 
Rosemary Dale. 

Mosman Councillor and Warringah bowler Libby Molene 
presented the Mayoral Trophy to Stephen Lewis who responded 
on behalf of President Paul Ward-Harvey.  

A winning day is always an enjoyable day, and we thank our 
friends at Warringah for their fine hospitality! 

Happy Birthday to 
Scott Denham who 

reached a milestone 
during October, 

turning  60!   
CONGRATULATIONS!! 



Older adults may not know they need to drink as thirst 
response becomes weaker with age. 

Drink water throughout the day including at bowls! 

Other beverages that may also help with hydration include 
milk, flavoured sparkling water, and fruit juices with low 
sugar. 

Drink coffee and tea sparingly, as they can have diuretic 
effects.  https://www.healthline.com/health/symptoms-of-
dehydration-in-elderly#bottom-line  

 

 

 

 

It is with great sadness to 
advise that our friend and 
bowling colleague Ian Fielden 
passed away on October 7th 
after his fight with cancer. 

Ian has been a valued member 
of our Club for over 26 years, 
and was most recently awarded 
the 2019 Peter McAdam 
Volunteer of the Year. 

Our condolences go to Ian's wife 
Barbara and mother Mona. 

 

 



 

Twilight Mufti Bowls 
is Back! 

  
Through the summer months, mufti bowls is on from 4pm each Friday 
afternoon and we had the first games on Friday 16 October. 

There will be sixteen ends played.  Teams will be made up at 3:45pm so 
make sure you are here before 
3:30pm  or have your name on 
the list outside the bowls office. 

Green Fees $10. 

Bar will be open throughout play 
and for post-game refreshments. 

Peter Smith has kindly agreed to 
coordinate mufti bowls again this 
year, so any queries should be 
directed to him. 

 

George is obviously Georgina and a 
proud new mother.  



Wo men 's  Dist r ict  
 

The District AGM was held on 9 October 2020. 
 
The annual reports of the President, Match Committee, and Selection were presented and 
accepted.  The Balance Sheet and Financial Statement for the Financial Year of 2019/20 
were presented and passed.  The auditors were approved for the following financial year 
2020/21. 
 
The following office bearers were elected: 
 
President  Susanne Hamilton (Turr) 
Vice-President  Dianne McBryde (StI) 
Vice-President  Dawn Spinks (NB) 
Secretary  Loyce Davis (Mos) 
Treasurer  Annette Renshaw (Warr) 
 
Match Committee  Karen Lees (Bel) 
  Billie Naas (Bel) 
  Fiona Vatiliotis (Warr) 
  Brenda Walker (NB) 
 
Selection Committee  Marilyn Brenner (Turr) 
  Carol Huttary (Asq) 
  Jennifer Palmer (NB) 
 
An expression of interest (EOL) for the development committee was received from Julie 
Hayden. She was appointed 
 
The District is calling for EOLs for the vacancies on Match Committee (1), the Selection 
Committee (2), a Publicity Officer, a Welfare Officer, and anybody who is interested in the 
Development Committee. 
 
It was also announced at the meeting that the District would meet 75% of the cost of 
Coaching and Full Umpires courses once an individual lady has passed and is certified.  
This initiative will be back-dated to the 1 July, 2020.  An official notification will be sent to 
the clubs who can then submit a claim. 
 
The District meeting schedule for next year has been published and is attached.  This is, of 
course is subject to change, particularly with the COVID situation. 

 

Delega t es  Rep or t �…Sus an  Buc ha na n 



 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 Robyn Novakovic 
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A bonus for me from doing the Club Coach course was that it 
highlighted some weak spots in my own game, particularly my 
delivery. 

As is the case in many sports, whenever pressure or when nerves strike, correct 
technique sometimes goes out the door and and your game can suffer. 

In bowls a good way to combat this is to have a routine every time you step up to 
bowl. This will help you concentrate on all the separate components of the 
delivery and hopefully get it right every time. 

The following is a guideline to consider adopting every time you put down a 
bowl: 

�x�� Stand behind the mat and draw a line from your aiming point onto the green 
(usually about two thirds down the rink from your mat 
Visualize your bowl turning to the jack along that line  
step onto the mat aiming your feet and body to the aiming point 
check the bias of your bowl 

�x�� decide on the weight and swing height of your delivery  
take a deep breath 

�x�� proceed with a slow easy delivery, knees bent so your body moves low and 
slow and forward to your target 

�x�� deliver your bowl with your eyes on the spot or mark on the green you have 
�…�Š�‘�•�‡�•���ˆ�‘�”���›�‘�—�”���î�•�–�ƒ�”�‡�ï���•�’�‘�– 

�x�� stay down after your delivery with your arm and hand extended to that spot 
with your weight forward 

Have a go at establishing your own routine. It sounds a lot to go through but this 
should only take 20 to 25 seconds from start to finish and will help to keep you 
focused and consistent with your delivery. 

And remember - �‘�—�”�� �…�‘�ƒ�…�Š�‡�•�� �ƒ�”�‡�� �–�Š�‡�”�‡�� �–�‘�� �Š�‡�Ž�’�� �›�‘�—�� �™�‹�–�Š�� �ƒ�•�›�–�Š�‹�•�‰�� �›�‘�—�ï�†�� �Ž�‹�•�‡�� �–�‘��
brush up on or tweak. Just give me a call to organise it. 

Happy bowling, everyone.  



M OSMAN  B OWLING  CLUB  
Bowls:  9969 4211 Email:  mosmanbowlingclub@bigpond.com 
Admin:  9969 5198 Website:  mosmanbowlingclub.org.au 


